	
	AMERICAN INTERNATIONAL COMPANIES ®


	

	PROGRAM DIVISION BULLETIN
	

	

	2008-15
	June 24, 2008


New York City Boiler Code Change

We wanted to inform you of important changes to New York City’s boiler inspection codes that will affect your customers with locations in any of the City’s five boroughs.
Fact Sheet

· The changes to the New York City Building Codes are effective July 1, 2008, involving the owner of any boiler that requires an annual certificate inspection.

· Equipment owners who fail to correct reported defects and provide verification of corrections within 45 days will be fined. The owner is responsible for compliance and paying any fines.

· The penalties will be up to $2,500 for buildings of six stories or less and $5,000 for buildings of seven stories or more.  Penalties are calculated on a monthly basis beyond the 45-day grace period. 

· During the 45-day period, boiler owners must schedule a second inspection and have an approved inspection organization verify compliance. The qualified inspection organization will be required to sign an Affirmation of Correction (BO-13) form.

· The boiler owner must file the Affirmation of Correction form with the City. The City must receive the form within 45 days from the inspection date when the defects were identified.

· The most expedient way for boiler owners to comply with the City’s new policy is to request the repair firm that is correcting the reported defects to complete and sign the Affirmation of Correction at time of repair.  Most licensed repair firms should complete this form as a condition for doing the corrective work required by the boiler owner.

· HSB is willing to conduct the second inspection and complete the Affirmation of Correction form provided that HSB did the original jurisdictional inspection AND we receive requests for second inspections a minimum of 10 days prior to the expiration of the 45 day grace period.

· Under the previous codes, defects found at the time of the inspection were reported to the boiler owner and City. The City was not informed of specifics and the owner was not required to verify corrections.

· For more information contact the New York City Department of Buildings at www.nyc.gov/buildings, or HSB’s Customer Solutions toll-free at 1-800-345-1122 (Customer_Solution_Center@hsb.com)
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